Martinez, Mia

From: MARC COHN

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 2:48 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Vaccine Passport

| heard about our county requiring vaccine passports to do anything. Although | have been fully vaccinated, the vaccines
should remain voluntary and not mandatory. However, the government should encourage everyone to take the vaccine
because it has been proven to work. The government should make it possible for anyone who wants the vaccine to get
it. However, it is only approved for experimental and thus can not be required.

Second, the board voted to condemn the protests of January 6th in Washington, DC. Of the five that died, one died in a
fall, one was trampled, one had a stroke, and one woman was shot by a police officer. The other police officer that died
was ruled natural causes. The Trump supporters didn’t kill any police officers or lawmakers. There was no mention
from the board that antifa probably broke into the capitol and that Trump supporters followed in without weapons
when they shouldn’t have gone in.

There was no mention of the summer of love violence by BLM or Antifa last year that killed police officers, hundred of
protesters, caused billions in damage, destroyed businesses, and burning the American flag in your condemnation.

Marc Cohn

Sent from my iPhone



